
Key dates for your diaries       

Inset Days 22/23   Monday 20th February 2023 

Monday 26th June 2023     

Year R and 1 Parent Workshop     Tuesday 7th February at 3:45pm 

“Teaching your child to read” 

Year 6 SATs Information Evening    Tuesday 7th February at 6pm 

Willow and Beech - Terrific Tuesday   Tuesday 21st February 2023 (in classrooms) 

Children and parents invited to look at books  3:35pm – 4:15pm 

Maple, Rowan & Oak – Wonderful Wednesday  Wednesday 22nd February 2023 (in classrooms) 

Children and parents invited to look at books  3:35pm – 4:15pm 

Bags2School Collection     Tuesday 28th February 2023 

Additional Bank Holiday    Monday 8th May 

     

 

Here’s what’s in the newsletter this week! 

 Key dates for your diaries 

 Headteacher weekly update 

 Core Christian Value Awards 

 General information 

a. Parent Governor Vacancy 

b. School Communication / Photographs 

c. List of upcoming school trips / events 

d. Special Menus 

e. FoSS Update 

f. Other Info 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had another fabulous week here with so many of the children getting some wonderful topic related 
learning opportunities that not only provided them with some first-hand experiences but also showed their 
enthusiasm for what they have been learning about. 

On Tuesday, Maple class had their Ancient Egyptian day with everyone looking fantastic in their Egyptian style 
costumes. The creativity around what everyone was wearing was a real spectacle and the eye for detail in terms 
of the accessories such as jewellery pieces and makeup was fantastic. The children all had an amazing day 
learning about the ancient Egyptian art of bread making, creating their own papyrus paper and writing in 
hieroglyphics. They also mummified tomatoes and will be observing what happens to them over the coming 
weeks. In addition, the children had a number of really interesting ancient Egyptian artefacts that they were able 
to handle and study in detail. A lot of discussion was had around what each of the artefacts could have been used 
for with the children using their historical detective skills to come up with some really interesting theories and 
ideas. 

Yesterday, Willow and Beech class visited the SeaCity Museum in Southampton as part of their study of the 
Titanic. Being lucky enough to accompany them, I have to say how wonderful they all were and how impressed I 
was with the enthusiasm every single one of them showed. Not only was I (and the SeaCity museum staff) blown 
away by the children’s recall of information they had already learned about the Titanic but also their skills at 
looking at artefacts and supporting their thoughts about their uses. As part of the day, the children had the 
opportunity to dress up as both crew and passengers of the Titanic, learn about different sections of the ship 
from the 1st class gymnasium to the boiler room and undertake experiments around the theory (all but flawed) of 
the unsinkable nature of the Titanic due to its compartmental design. They even learned about many of the 
failings that led to the disaster including that none of the lookout crew had been provided with binoculars, let 
alone searchlights to help them look out for icebergs and other dangers. 

Next week, we have another packed schedule of events linked to Children’s Mental Health Week. This year’s 
theme is ‘Connection’. There will be so many amazing activities going on from “star breathing” to outdoor 
scavenger hunts. We will also be focusing on Internet Safety as this can also have a negative impact on mental 
health. On Friday it will be ‘Dress to Express’ day with children able to come into school dressed in clothing that 
they have special connections with e.g. team kit, favourite colour, uniforms etc. Please see the separate e-mail for 
further details. 

Please don’t forget that on Tuesday at 3.45pm we are holding a Phonics workshop for the parents of children in 
Year R and 1. If you have not yet confirmed whether you will be attending please can you do so at your earliest 
convenience. At 6pm on Tuesday we will also be holding the KS2 SATs information evening for our Year 6 parents, 
again can you please confirm if you will be attending. 

Finally, please note that we have added an additional date to our calendar for our ‘Easter Presentation’ which will 
take place on the afternoon of the 30th March 2023 (details to follow). After the event, our amazing FoSS team 
will be holding an Easter Fayre from 3.30pm. 

I hope you all have an amazing weekend. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Hanratty 

 

A huge THANK YOU from the school to a parent who generously donated 9 boxes of photocopier paper 

this week. With school budgets as tight as they are at the moment, donations such as these really do make 
such a difference for us.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

General Information 

Parent Governor Vacancy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Core Christian Value Awards 

We were very proud to commend our Core Christian Value Award recipients in 
Celebration Worship today. Children from each class are nominated weekly for 
each of our Core Values: Courage, Compassion and Creativity. 

Courage           Compassion       Creativity  

Willow Florrie Cora Henry R   

Beech Emily Pippa Scarlett   

Maple Jack Megan Harrison   

Rowan Neve Adam Henry P   

Oak Fred Isla Rocco  

      

      

      

      

      

      

    

 



School Communications 

 

We would just like to remind you of the various e-mail addresses that we use at school and when we would ask 
that you use them: 

 

E-mail Address Use 

absence@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk Please use this e-mail address to inform us if your child is going to be 
absent from school. Please ensure that you let us know the reason for 
absence, whether the absence is going to be for a full day or part of a 
day and, where applicable, if you would like a school meal ordered for 
your child. If you do not request a school meal to be ordered, we will 
assume your child will bring in their own lunch if required. Please 
inform us about absences at the earliest opportunity, as due to 
safeguarding reasons, we must be able to account for all children each 
day. Please note that you will receive an automated response to this e-
mail.  

goinghome@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk 

 

Please use this e-mail address to let us know about any different home 
arrangements for your child e.g. if your child is being picked-up by 
someone other than yourself, if your child is taking the school bus 
home, if your child is not attending a club they are registered for. 
Please ensure that any home arrangements are communicated by 2pm 
at the latest – you will receive a “received and actioned” response from 
this e-mail to confirm that the office has actioned your request. If you 
do not get this response by 2:15pm or you have an emergency change 
of arrangements, please ring the school office, and then write a follow-
up e-mail to this address. 

adminoffice@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk For any other, non-urgent enquiries, please use this e-mail address.  

 

 

E-mail distribution lists 

Typically we add the primary contact for a child to our e-mail distribution lists (e.g. newsletter, parent 
information). If another contact would also like to be on one or more of the distribution lists, please contact the 
school office at adminoffice@sparsholt.hants.sch.uk informing us and we can ensure that another contact is 
added. 

 

 

Sharing of Photographs  

 

We just wanted to make another polite request that if you attend a school event 
and take any photographs which have other children or staff members in them, 
please can we ask that you do not share these on social media, without specific 
agreement of the other people in the photograph. Thank you for your 
understanding with this. 
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List of upcoming trips / events 

 

Date and Time Pupils involved Event Things to remember 

Thursday 9th Feb 
12:50pm 

Year 6 Indoor climbing at 
Sparsholt College 

Parent transport to and from session. 

Children to bring; trainers with grip, 
tracksuit bottoms, a T-shirt/polo shirt, 
sweatshirt, a hair tie/band 

Tuesday 21st Feb 

8:45am 

Year 5 in Rowan  Science session at Henry 
Beaufort 

Parent transport to and from session. 

Tuesday 7th Mar 

8:45am 

Year 5 in Rowan  Science session at Henry 
Beaufort 

Parent transport to and from session. 

 

Themed lunches 

 

On Friday 10th February, we will be running a special Valentine’s Day 
themed lunch menu. We will send a reminder out about this menu the 
day before – ordering this lunch will just be like normal – you do not 
need to book in advance. Jacket potatoes remain an option on this day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FoSS Update 

 

 

There will be a cake sale by Beech Class next Friday after school.  

£1 for a cake.  

Cash, card or pre bought cards with credit are all accepted.  

Cakes will be kept for those at street dance and sold at 4.30pm. 

 



Other events / useful information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


